PARISH OF SAINT AUGUSTINE OF HIPPO

Woodland Road, St. Austell PL25 4RA *Telephone:* 01726 73838

Email: staustellcatholicparish@gmail.com Website: www.augustineofhippo.org.uk

Parish Priest Fr. Peter Morgan Parish Deacon Rev. John Sanders

frpetermorgan@aol.com

Tel: 01726 74911

There is usually someone in the parish office to receive calls on weekday mornings.

SEVENTEENTH WEEK IN ORDINARY TIME (Year C) Sunday 28th July 2013

TIMES OF MASSES & SERVICES

Saturday	27th July	6.00 p.m.	(Dawn Hyland RIP)
Sunday	28th July	8.30 a.m.	
		10.30 a.m.	
Tuesday	30th July	7.00 p.m.	
Wednesday	31st July	10.30 a.m.	St. Ignatius of Loyola
Thursday	1st Aug.	12.05 p.m.	St. Alphonsus Liguori
Friday	2nd Aug.	10.30 a.m.	(Sr. Catherine Murphy RIP)
Saturday	3rd Aug.	6.00 p.m.	(Cynthia & Keith Rosevear - 50th
			Wedding Anniversary)
Sunday	4th Aug.	8.30 a.m.	
		10.30 a.m.	

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION

Saturday 5.15 p.m. - 5.45 p.m.

EXPOSITION

Wednesday after Mass until Noon.

ROSARY

Friday 10.00 a.m.

ORDINARIATE MASSES

Sunday 5.30 p.m. & Wednesday 7.00 p.m.



MASS INTENTIONS

Sat 27th July - Dawn Hyland RIP (Paul & Angela Hyland's intention). Fri 2nd Aug - Sr. Catherine Murphy RIP (Gloria Hocking's intention). Sat 3rd Aug - Cynthia & Keith Rosevear, 50th Wedding Anniversary.

BAPTISM

This *Sunday*, *28th July at 12.15pm* we welcome Saskia Loveday Reed into the family of the Church through the Sacrament of Baptism. Please pray for her, her parents and her godparents as they make this commitment to Christ and his Church.

DAY FOR LIFE

"Jesus teaches us to care for life because it is the image of God, who is absolute life. We cannot announce anything else but life, and from beginning to end. All of us must care for life,

cherish life, with tenderness, warmth. To give life is to open our heart, to care for life is to give oneself in tenderness and warmth for others, to have concern in my heart for others. Caring for life from the beginning to the end. What a simple thing, what a beautiful thing...So, go forth and don't be discouraged. Care for life. It's worth it!" Homily of Cardinal Jorge Mario Bergoglio, now Pope Francis, given during a Mass in honour of the Holy Protector of Pregnant Women, St. Raymond Nonnatus, Argentina (2005)

There will be a retiring collection for 'Day for Life' after all masses this weekend, 27th/28th July - the proceeds of this collection will assist the work of the Anscombe Biothetics Centre and other life-related activities supported by the Church. Leaflets giving further information about 'Day for Life' can be found in the Narthex.

CATHOLIC WOMEN'S LEAGUE

Fr. John Greatbatch will be giving a talk about the Ordinariate at the CWL Meeting this coming *Tuesday 30th July at 7.30pm* in the Narthex. This meeting is open to all parishioners, so if you are interested in finding out more about the Ordinariate or have any questions you would like answered, you are warmly invited to come to this meeting.

CHILDREN'S HOSPICE SOUTH-WEST

Many thanks to all who contributed in any way to the success of the 'Big Cream Tea' or who added their gift in support of the work of the Children's Hospices in the South West through the donation bucket after the weekend Masses last week. Through your generosity the CWL has been able to raise a total of £701.87.

RCIA

The RCIA Catechists team will shortly begin to plan for this Autumn's RCIA course. If you are interested in becoming a member of the Catholic Church or would just like to find out more about the Catholic faith, please have a word with Fr. Peter, Deacon John or Paul Hyland, or contact Sarah at the Parish Office on 73838. The RCIA Group normally meets on a Wednesday evening but this is open to change to suit the needs of group. It offers an informal look at Catholic beliefs and aims to give members of the group understanding, without pressure to make a decision. It would be helpful to the RCIA leaders to have an idea of numbers interested in joining the group by the first weekend in September. Thank you.

COLLECTION ENVELOPES

Tom Regan will be at all masses next weekend, 3rd/4th August and also the following weekend 10th/11th August, to distribute the boxes of envelopes for the coming year. If you do not already do so, and would like to consider using envelopes for your weekly contributions, please have a word with Tom after Mass. If you would like to contribute by way of standing order or to gift aid your giving, Tom will be very happy to discuss and guide you on how to put this into place.

YEAR OF FAITH

The final part of the 'Doorway to Faith' booklet, price £2.50, is now available in the Narthex. The booklet offers a 'Journey of Prayer through the Catechism of the Catholic Church'. If you wish a copy please place your purchase money in the wall safe in the Porch. Thank you.

OPEN GARDENS - Sunday 28th July

Paul and Angela Hyland are opening their garden, Glenmore, PL26 8UP, to the public this Sunday, 12 noon to 5.00pm, to raise funds for Cornwall Hospice Care. Refreshments, and Cream Teas will be available and there will be plants for sale. For further information please see the notice board to the right of the water stoup in the Porch.

HOMELESS IN ST. AUSTELL

Pat Kotwinski is currently giving cooking lessons at Chy Pons, the St. Petroc's flats for the homeless in St. Austell. They are very grateful for the donations of kitchen scales received from parishioners but are also in need of essential cooking utensils - mixing bowls, whisks, wooden spoons, cheese graters, etc. If you have any spare kitchen utensils you would like to donate please contact Pat on 01726 812285 Thank you.



BUCKFAST ABBEY ANNUAL THEATRE PRODUCTION

To mark the 50th Anniversary of the death of C.S. Lewis Buckfast Abbey presents Unleashed Theatre Company in William Nicholson's Award winning play 'Shadowlands'. This is the heart-rending true story of the unlikely romance that blossomed between Lewis and the American poet Joy Davidman. In a change from previous large scale outdoor productions, this will be a more intimate performance in the Schiller Hall, Buckfast Abbey which is part of St Cuthberts. *Monday 26th to Saturday 31st August*, each night at 7.45pm. Tickets are available from Buckfast Abbey shops or by calling 01364 645506. Book early to avoid disappointment. Following the performances on Wednesday 28th and Friday 30th there will be a free question and answer session: "Is Pain God's megaphone to rouse a deaf world?"

STREET PASTORS

St. Austell Street Pastors are still looking for more 'prayer partners' who stay at the Friends Meeting house while the Pastors patrol and respond to phoned requests for prayers (Friday/Saturday evenings, 11.00pm - 4.00am). If you are interested in serving in this ministry to the town, please contact Joan Towle on 01726 74155

COLLECTIONS

The parish collection total below does not include Standing Orders which average at £301 per week.

All cheques should be made payable to 'PRCDTR St. Austell Parish'. Parish Collection: £622.44; Coffee: £13.14; Cafod Ethiopia Jar: £22.63 Children's Hospice South West: £245.57; Parish Maintenance Fund: £7.10 Candles: £28.07.

SICK AND HOUSEBOUND

Please remember in your prayers all those in the parish who are sick or housebound, especially: Pauline Abdey, Joy & Fred Abraham, Sylvia Austin, Marcella Beer, James Clapp, Mary Coupe, Trevor Crump, Milena Danielli, Mary Dineen, Eileen Drury, Sue Dugmore, Mark Eustice, Eileen Fuller, Helen Gibson, Teresita Hill, Joan Insley, Paul & Cynthia Longthorp, Carmen Matthews, Mary Maguire, Maria Consuelo Martyn, Eve Moore, Ian Parkinson, Valerie Parkinson, Pamela Platt, Edwina Porter-Duncan, Nora Skerry, Jenny Stears, Amanda Stickney, Pauline Whitford, Sally Wilson.

Parish Safeguarding Representatives

Karen Waters - Tel: 01726 842372 Pat Whitehouse - Tel: 0172 814415

Diocesan Safeguarding Office

Tel: 01364 645390

"You have made us for yourself, O Lord, and our hearts are restless until they rest in you."

(St Augustine of Hippo)

St Augustine's Parish is part of Plymouth R.C. Diocese – Registered Charity No. 213227